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Date: 11th July 2011
Our Ref: EN/GB
Contact: Gary Bakall

Direct Line: 020 7974 5618

Mr & Mrs Rayburn
Ground Floor Flat
33 Hillfield Road

London

NW6 1QD
Dear Sir & Madam

Town & Country Planning Act 1990.

Re: 33 Hillfield Road, London NW6.

I refer to corrugated plastic and timber shelter at the rear of the above property.

I will inform you that I have discussed this case with my colleagues and I am afraid that this structure does require planning permission as it is permanent, your property is a flat and does not benefit from permitted development rights and it was erected less than four years ago.

My purpose in writing to you is to request that you regularise the situation through the submission of a planning application. Failure to submit a valid planning application may result in enforcement action. 
Notwithstanding the above, the receipt of a planning application does not mean that planning permission will be granted, but the case will be considered on its merits.

If you wish to discuss this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely
Gary Bakall
For the Director

Culture and Environment Department
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Planning Services
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